
Waikato District Council 
Tuakau Community Board 1 Agenda: 17 October 2023

Agenda for a meeting of the Tuakau Community Board to be held at the Tuakau Memorial Hall, 
George Street, Tuakau on TUESDAY, 17 OCTOBER 2023 commencing at 6.00pm. 

Information and recommendations are included in the reports to assist the Board in the decision-making process 
and may not constitute Council’s decision or policy until considered by the Board. 

1. APOLOGIES AND LEAVE OF ABSENCE

2. CONFIRMATION OF STATUS OF AGENDA

3. DISCLOSURES OF INTEREST

The register of interests is no longer included on agendas; however, members still have
a duty to disclose any interests under this item.

4. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

Meeting held on Tuesday, 23 September 2023 2 

5. PUBLIC FORUM

6. REPORTS

6.1 Discretionary Fund Report to 4 October 2023 52 

6.2 Discretionary Fund Applications 54 

a. Lions Club of Tuakau

b. Tuakau Community Patrol

6.3 Works, Actions & Issues Report Status of Items October 2023 61 

6.4 Tuakau Township website - Tuakau Business Association Incorporation 
with the Tuakau Community Board Verbal 

6.5 Chairperson’s Report Verbal 

6.6 Councillors’ Report Verbal 

6.7 Community Board Members’ Report Verbal 

6.8 Executive Leadership Update Verbal 

6.9 Aspirations Verbal 

GJ Ion 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE 
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                      Open – Information only  
 

 

 

To Tuakau Community Board  
Report title Confirmation of Minutes 

Date: Monday, 9 October 2023 

Report Author: Lynette Wainwright, Democracy Advisor 

Authorised by: Gaylene Kanawa, Democracy Manager 

1. Purpose of the report 
Te Take moo te puurongo   

To confirm the minutes for a meeting of the Tuakau Community Board held on Tuesday, 
5 September 2023. 

2. Staff recommendations  
Tuutohu-aa-kaimahi 

THAT the minutes for a meeting of the Tuakau Community Board held on 
Tuesday, 5 September 2023 be confirmed as a true and correct record. 

3. Attachments  
Ngaa taapirihanga 

Attachment 1 – TUCB Meeting Minutes, Tuesday, 5 September 2023 
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Waikato District Council 
Tuakau Community Board 1  Minutes: 5 September 2023 

Minutes for a meeting of the Tuakau Community Board held in the Supper Room, Tuakau 
Memorial Hall, George Street, Tuakau on TUESDAY, 5 SEPTEMBER 2023 commencing 
at 6.03pm. 
 

Present: 

Mrs G Tema-Liapaneke (Chairperson) 
Mrs A Frame (Deputy Chairperson) 
Mr D Henderson 
Mrs S Henderson 
Mr C Morgan 
Mr F Semau 
Cr V Reeve 
 

Attending: 

Her Worship the Mayor, Mrs JA Church (from 6.10pm until 6.55pm) 
Cr K Ngataki  
Mrs E Edgar (Executive Manager Communications & Engagement) (until 7.44pm) 
Mr V Ramduny (Strategic Initiatives & Partnerships Manager) 
Mr P King (Director Transport, Waikato Regional Council) 
Mr A Lightowler (Lead Consultant, Becca) 
Ms J Wild (Waka Kotahi) 
Mrs GJ Kanawa (Democracy Manager) 
 
5 Members of the Public 
 
 
Mr Semau opened the meeting with a karakia. 

APOLOGIES AND LEAVE OF ABSENCE 

Resolved: (Mr Semau/Mr Morgan) 
 
That the apology for non-attendance from Cr P Matatahi-Poutapu be accepted. 

 
CARRIED TUCB2309/01 
  

3



 

 
Waikato District Council 
Tuakau Community Board 2  Minutes: 5 September 2023 

CONFIRMATION OF STATUS OF AGENDA ITEMS 

Resolved: (Mr Morgan/Cr Reeve) 
 
THAT the agenda and supplementary agenda for the meeting of the Tuakau 
Community Board held on Tuesday, 5 September 2023 be confirmed: 
 

a. with all items therein being considered in open meeting; 
 

b. in accordance with Standing Order 9.4 the order of business be changed to 
consider Item 6.4 [Final Upper Northern Waikato Railway Station Indicative 
Business Case] being considered after Item 6.1; 
 

c. in accordance with Standing Order 9.4 the order of business be changed to 
consider Item 6.10 [Discretionary Funding Applications] after Item 6.4. 
 

d. that Cr Ngataki be granted speaking rights for the meeting; and 
 

e. that all reports be received. 
 
CARRIED TUCB2309/02 

DISCLOSURES OF INTEREST 

Mr Semau declared a conflict of interest for Item 6.10 Discretionary Funding Application 
from the Tuakau Youth Centre Charitable Trust. 
 
During the item Mrs Tema-Liapaneke noted she also had a conflict of interest for Item 6.10 
Discretionary Funding Application from the Tuakau Youth Centre Charitable Trust. 

CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES 

The report was received [TUCB2309/02 refers] and the following discussion was held: 
 

• Mrs Henderson queried an error in the minutes on Page 8 of the agenda, however Cr 
Reeve confirmed they did discuss the item mentioned as part of his report. 

Resolved: (Mr Morgan/Mr Semau) 
 
THAT the minutes for a meeting of the Tuakau Community Board held on 
Tuesday, 25 July 2023 be confirmed as a true and correct record. 
 
CARRIED TUCB2309/03 
 

Mrs Henderson requested her dissenting vote against the above resolution be recorded. 
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Waikato District Council 
Tuakau Community Board 3  Minutes: 5 September 2023 

PUBLIC FORUM 

Mr L Watson – Tuakau Community Patrol 
 

• Feedback was provided regarding the discretionary funding application process and 
documents on the Council website, the pdf still referred to the Onewhero-Tuakau 
Community Board and needed updating. 

• No notification to advise that the application had been received through the electronic 
application form. 

• The Democracy Manager advised that Council were aware of the issue and currently 
working on another system which allows applications to be saved for applicants to 
come back to as well as attach multiple supporting documents before submitting.  

• The new system would also provide an automatic response and be emailed directly to 
both the Democracy Team and Funding Representative for the Board. 

 
Ms J Parker – Tuakau Youth Centre Charitable Trust 
 

• Ms Parker spoke to her application and tabled an updated application form 
[Attachment 6.10A]. 

• The Youth Centre were applying for funding for a school holiday programme to be 
held in three (3) weeks. 

• Historically the Centre had applied to lotteries for grants, however this time due to a 
number of changes to the Trust there funding was denied until the Trust could 
undertake some governance training.   

• The next round of lotteries funding was not until after the school holidays and 
therefore they were applying for the Community Board Discretionary Funding to 
ensure a programme could be held in September. 

• Cr Reeve queried other funding avenues sought.  Ms Parker noted they utilised a 
number of funding avenues, Lotteries, Foundation North, Sport Waikato and Creative 
Communities. 
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Waikato District Council 
Tuakau Community Board 4  Minutes: 5 September 2023 

REPORTS 

Waka Kotahi – Ms J Wild 
Agenda Item 6.1 

Ms Wild was in attendance and provided the attached presentation [Attachment 6.1A] on the 
SH1 Drury-Papakura project update and also forwarded the Waka Kotahi newsletter to the 
Board for information [Attachment 6.1B]. The following discussion was held: 
 

• Some indicative dates in the presentation have moved due to inclement weather. 
 

• Early next year construction would occur in and around the Drury interchange. 
 

• An open day was scheduled for Saturday, 9 September in Drury (details in the 
presentation) and Board Members were invited to attend and convey the open day to 
the community. 

 
 
 
Final Upper Northern Waikato Railway Station Indicative Business Case 
Agenda Item 6.4 

The report was received [TUCB2309/02 refers] and the attached [Attachment 6.4A] 
presentation was provided. The following discussion was held: 
 

• It was noted that the utilisation of Te Huia had increased indicating there is good 
support for the service. 

• There is no current funding in the Long-Term Plan (LTP), however during the current 
LTP review indicative staging of projects would be included for Councils’ consideration. 

• The Future Proof Transport Subcommittee has approved the indicative business case. 

• Three potential station locations have been recommended in Tuakau in the early stage, 
then Pokeno and in later years Te Kauwhata. 

• The detailed business case was intended to be available in the 2024/25 financial year 
(dependent on funding). 

• Members disputed the statement of no need for a park and ride option.  The staff and 
Mayor noted that the priority was to obtain approval for stations at this point with 
future state having the option of park and rides developed once the service grows. 

• It was queried if private/public partnerships (PPP) could be utilised?  Staff noted PPP’s 
were an option and Council were continually advocating with Central Government as 
well as developing relationships with Auckland Council to develop robust regional and 
national partnerships. 
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Waikato District Council 
Tuakau Community Board 5  Minutes: 5 September 2023 

• The catchment area from the indicative business case was not just within the Tuakau 
urban area but went further to surrounding areas that would also utilise the proposed 
station, i.e. residents from Port Waikato and neighbouring rural areas. 

• With weather events being more and more frequent is it realistic to expect users to 
walk/cycle etc to the station.  It was reiterated that there would be a staged approach 
in regard to provision of parking areas, noting these are still unlikely to be covered 
areas. 

• Waikato District Council currently working with Auckland Council to come up with a 
strategy for inter-regional transport and it was noted that Auckland’s transport woes 
with their disruptions to services would be remedied by the time additional stations 
were added for the Te Huia service. 

• Engine turnaround at Mercer – could this be in the long term? It could happen; however 
diesel trains would need to be replaced at some point and the long term vision would 
be for electric trains from Hamilton, but that was not realistic at present. 

 
 
Works, Actions & Issues Report Status of Items September 2023 
Agenda Item 6.2 

The report was received [TUCB2309/02 refers] and the following discussion was held: 
 
Speed Bend on Jellicoe Avenue, Tuakau – to be installed 
 

• August update noted and meeting held with Roading Safety Engineer and Cr Reeve, 
which covered off a number of the issues on the Works & Issues report.  Item to 
remain on schedule. 

 

Tuakau Youth Centre Building Project 
 

• Cr Reeve noted he had met with the Community Led Advisor where it was suggested 
that the $3,000 commitment from the Board’s discretionary fund be returned to the 
pool as other funding avenues were being investigated.  Item to remain on schedule. 

 
Upgrade to the Tuakau Domain Toilets 
 

• Update received.  Item to remain on the schedule until the work has been completed. 
 

Emergency Hub 
 

• A copy of the Te Kauwhata Civil Defence plan had been received by Cr Reeve and 
forwarded by Democracy to the Board, however it was noted that an issue has been 
identified with the distribution list which has now been rectified. 
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Waikato District Council 
Tuakau Community Board 6  Minutes: 5 September 2023 

• Board to schedule a meeting with Mr Bult to discuss the Tuakau Community Response 
Plan. 
 

• It was noted that this item and Item 10 on the report should be merged but remain on 
the schedule. 

 
ACTION: Democracy Team to forward the email to members again now the distribution 

list is working. 
 

ACTION: Board members to set up a workshop/meeting with Mr Bult to further discuss 
how to develop the Tuakau Community Response Plan. 

 

Carvings 
 

• Staff advised they were still awaiting an invoice for the carving project.  An email was 
sent to the carver to attend this meeting, but he was unable to do so. 

• It was noted that whilst the carver could provide a suggested maintenance plan as the 
carving would be a Council asset once reinstalled, it was up to Council to take over 
and plan maintenance for these taonga. 

• Other carvings would be going up on the Harrisville Bridge which other local carvers 
would be utilised and these also would become assets of Council and have to have an 
ongoing maintenance plan attached to them. 

ACTION: Service Delivery to investigate whether these assets have planned maintenance 
programmes to ensure they do not deteriorate and advise the Board 
accordingly. 

 

Buckland Playground 
 

• Cr Reeve advised the trees had in fact been removed by the power company and he 
had lodged a service request for the stumps to be removed. 

• Project Manager to advise what public consultation had taken place in regard to the 
trees and proposed playground/sports field development. 

• Is it possible for this reserve to contain a dog park as these are limited within Tuakau.  
Discussion took place on the specific areas but there were restrictions with the Dog 
Control Policy & Bylaw adopted in 2021 as any new area identified has to go through 
an intensive consultation process. 

 
Buckland Road Reserve Project 
 

• It was noted that this item and the above were the same issue and should be merged 
but remain on the schedule.  
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Waikato District Council 
Tuakau Community Board 7  Minutes: 5 September 2023 

Request for a Large Speaker to be stored in the Boardroom at the Tuakau Memorial Hall 
 

• Chair explained the reasoning behind not providing the key and advised that should 
the speaker be damaged then there could be liability for the Board and also there was 
other equipment in the Board storage area that we also would not want damaged. 

• It was suggested that the group approach the Maaori Wardens room and group to 
confirm that they would take responsibility for any damage not the wardens and the 
equipment should be insured as a precaution. 

 
Mayoral Community Awards 
 

• The Democracy Manager provided an updated date for this event (now 3 October) 
and Mrs Henderson noted she had submitted the Board’s nomination. 

• It was further noted that these awards had not been held since 2018 and were intended 
to be an annual event. 

 
Civil Defence 
 

• Refer to Emergency Hub item above (two to be merged).  Item to remain on the 
schedule. 

 
 
George Street/Buckland Road corner 
 

• As earlier indicated the Safety Engineer had met with Cr Reeve on site. 

• It was further noted that the parking outside the shops was a further issue and queried 
whether this would be addressed in the design. 

• Item to remain on schedule. 

 
ACTION: Request for final design of roundabout and parking issues raised be forwarded 

to the Board. 
 

Safety Issues – Edinburgh Street and Booth Crescent 
 

• No further updates received.  Item to remain on the schedule. 
 

Intersection at Tuakau and Buckland Roads 
 

• No further updates received.  Item to remain on the schedule.  
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Waikato District Council 
Tuakau Community Board 8  Minutes: 5 September 2023 

Speed Bumps on Gibson Road, Tuakau 
 

• No further updates received.  Item to remain on the schedule. 
 

Lights at the pedestrian crossing outside Tuakau Library 
 

• Cr Reeve advised the Roading Safety Engineer advised of the possibility of an additional 
pedestrian crossing near the Jellicoe Road intersection and whether the lighting could 
be better at the crossing outside the library. 

• Item to remain on the schedule. 

ACTION: Request for pedestrian crossing near the tennis courts to be repainted as that 
would increase safety. 

 
 
Congestion on Elizabeth Street 
 

• No further updates received.  Item to remain on the schedule. 
 

Centennial Park and the Lightbody Reserve 
 

• No further funds available for second bin to be installed but Councillors would keep 
advocating for this.  Item to remain on the schedule. 

 

Bus Shelters in Tuakau 
 

• Cr Reeve working with Menz shed suggesting they may wish to consider building some 
of these shelters and had also worked with staff in regard to the repair of the shelters 
from Huntly.  Item to remain on the schedule. 
 

ACTION: Service delivery/Community Led Advisor to provide update on progress with 
Huntly shelters being repaired as part of the work programme with Spring Hill 
Correctional Facility. 

 

Screen and overhead computer system 
 

• It was noted that this item was not on the works and issues report and should return 
until Facilities have carried out remediation work. 

• It was agreed that the community board technology and sound system was no longer 
to be offered to hirers for the hall. 

• Instructions for the equipment operation to be provided and kept within the storage 
area. 

ACTION: Facilities to provide an update as to whether this equipment could be moved 
to the Supper Room. 
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Waikato District Council 
Tuakau Community Board 9  Minutes: 5 September 2023 

Discretionary Fund Report to 28 August 2023 
Agenda Item 6.3 

The report was received [TUCB2309/02 refers] and the following discussion was held: 
 

• Cr Reeve noted he had met with the Community Led Advisor and established a 
community group to consider options for philanthropic funding and sites discussed 
recently were the possibility of covering the pool (similar to Huntly), sports field and 
facility developments.  This work and any proposed projects would come back to the 
Board prior as progress is made. 
 

• Query raised as to whether a commitment should be resolved for the subsidy for the 
pool to Belgravia as per previous summer periods.  However, more information was 
requested with details about the statistics and subsidy level considering the cost-of-
living increases. 
 

• It was noted that an invoice had been received for the 2022/23 summer season from 
Belgravia and there would be a sum to be returned to the funding pool which would 
be reported to the next meeting. 
 

ACTION: Request for proposal from Belgravia for the 2023/24 summer period at the 
October meeting. 

 
 

Resolved: (Mr Morgan/Mr Henderson) 
 
That the Tuakau Community Board: 

a. receives the Discretionary Fund Report as at 28 August 2023; 

b. requests Belgravia for a proposal with supporting information/statistics 
from previous years for consideration at the October meeting for the 
2023/24 summer swimming season; and 

c. approves the commitment to the Tuakau Youth Centre for $3,000.00 
(Resolution No. OTCB2119/04) be returned to the Board’s discretionary 
fund pool. 

 
CARRIED TUCB2309/04 
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Waikato District Council 
Tuakau Community Board 10  Minutes: 5 September 2023 

Discretionary Funding Applications & Representative 
Agenda Item 6.10 

The report was received [TUCB2309/02 refers] and the following discussion was held: 
 

• The Chair noted that she had to declare a conflict with this item and the Deputy 
Chairperson assumed the Chair for this item. 
 

• It was noted that the automatic notification from the web portal had not been working 
for the previous funding representative, for which the Democracy Manager would 
investigate further to ensure it was working for the new representative. 
 

• Funding representatives need to know agenda closing dates and it was agreed that the 
order paper would also be copied into funding representatives to ensure they had the 
material ready for consideration/recommendations to the Board. 
 

• Board queried what would occur if they delayed this decision and were advised that 
this would mean the work would come back onto the Democracy Team which would 
defeat the purpose of having funding representatives and enable Boards to take 
ownership of their funds. 
 

• Mrs Frame and Mr Morgan requested further information on the role and would both 
be invited to attend the upcoming training for funding representatives. 
 

Resolved: (Cr Reeve/Mr Morgan) 
 

THAT the Tuakau Community Board:  

a. notes that an application was received from Te Puuaha o Waikato Waiata 
Roopu that did not fit the criteria and has been referred to the Community 
Led Development Team to assist the group in finding appropriate funding 
avenues; and 

b. approves an allocation of $2,000.00 (plus GST if any) from their 
Discretionary Funding account to:  

i. the Tuakau Youth Centre Charitable Trust  

ii.  for a school holiday programme.  

 
CARRIED TUCB2309/05 
 

The above motion was put by a show of hands and CARRIED unanimously.  
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Waikato District Council 
Tuakau Community Board 11  Minutes: 5 September 2023 

Chairperson’s Report 
Agenda Item 6.5 

The chairperson gave a verbal report on the following matters: 

• TDDA met on the third Wednesday of the month and requested other members 
attend at least one meeting – it was suggested the members share this responsibility 
by allocating monthly meetings to each member. 
 

• This would enable the community to start re-engaging with the Community Board and 
develop the relationship with the TDDA back up again. 
 

• Cr Reeve advised that his recommendation to the TDDA has been to choose a 
maximum of two projects at a time and complete those prior to commencing other 
projects.  The current project was the website development and tidy up. 
 

ACTION: Members to advise Chair of which month they were prepared to attend a 
TDDA meeting. 

 
 

Councillor’s/Councillors’ Reports 
Agenda Item 6.6 

Verbal reports were received on the following matters: 

• Cr Reeve advised that it had once again been a busy month dealing with local issues as 
well as LTP workshops and Committee meetings. 
 

• Cr Ngataki noted that there had been a number of workshops and the most recent 
heritage forums had highlighted the Tuakau Museum.   
 

• The Democracy Manager advised members that each workshop was on the Council 
website and could be found through the following link: 
 

• Cr Ngataki noted that all projects could now be viewed on the Council website 
https://www.waikatodistrict.govt.nz/projects. 

• Suggestion to have community day to discuss issues with the community and raise 
awareness / engagement with the Board. 
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Waikato District Council 
Tuakau Community Board 12  Minutes: 5 September 2023 

Community Board Members’ Reports 
Agenda Item 6.7 

Verbal reports were received on the following matters: 

• Mr Morgan requested information on a number of policies and strategies and was 
advised that most sat within the Sustainability & Wellbeing Committee terms of 
reference so could be found on their agendas or through contacting Cr Lisa Thomson 
(Chairperson) and/or the General Manager Community Growth who supports the 
Committee. 
 

ACTION: Democracy Manager to request copy of the bylaws/policy schedule for Mr 
Morgan’s information. 

 
• Mr Semau advised that he was currently preparing for the Bluelight Disco & open mic 

night on Friday 22 September. 
 

• The Tuakau clean-up day would be held on Sunday, 24 September commencing with 
registrations at 8.30am at the Tuakau Hotel where areas would be allocated.  This 
would be followed with a sausage sizzle at the hotel following the event. 

 
• There was also a working bee at the bowling club this Saturday, 9 September. 

 

 

Executive Leadership Update 
Agenda Item 6.8 

Verbal reports were received on the following matters: 

• Live Waikato District Council project updates are available for the community to 
access https://www.waikatodistrict.govt.nz/projects. 
 

• The LTP process had kept elected members and staff very busy. 
 

• Waikato District Council was completing activity management.  Part of the process 
showed the teams and roles. 

 

Aspirations Update 
Agenda Item 6.8 

• Cr Ngataki noted that the meetings could be shorter, and it was suggested that the 
Board hold workshops similar to Ngaruawahia Community Board who have fortnightly 
workshops on issues before they come to the board for formal consideration – that 
would enable shorter meetings.  

 
ACTION: The Board would trial a workshop prior to the next meeting. 
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Waikato District Council 
Tuakau Community Board 13  Minutes: 5 September 2023 

 

Cr Ngataki closed the meeting with a karakia. 

 
There being no further business the meeting was declared closed at 9.34pm. 
 

Minutes approved and confirmed this                        day of                                        2023. 
 

 

 

G Tema-Liapaneke 
CHAIRPERSON 
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SH1 Papakura to 
Drury project update
Tuakau Community Board
– 5 September 2023
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SH1 Papakura to Drury
Project overview:

• A $655 million project being delivered as part of the
NZ Upgrade Programme.

• Includes an additional lane in each direction; wide
shoulders for future bus services; a shared walking
and cycling path; interchange improvements;
improved access across SH1; improved safety,
environmental and amenity features.

• Being consented in stages and constructed over
the next five years.
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Project Stages 18



Upcoming community information day

• Saturday 9 September, 10am-1pm 
DruryHall

• Teams represented:

* SH1 Papakura to Drury project
* SH22 Drury upgrade project
* Waihoehoe Road upgrade project
* KiwiRail - Southern stations

& rail electrification
* Te Tupu Ngātahi Supporting Growth
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Stage 1A Construction progress
• Completed Southbound Pavement

Widening

• Completed Papakura Southbound
loop on-ramp significant rebuild
(opens same time as Traffic
Switch)

• Continuing Box Culvert and Stormwater
works on Northbound side

• Park Estate Road bridge and road
approaches completed with final 
landscaping being completed

• Focus shifting from Southbound following 
Traffic Switch to finishing construction of 
Northbound Southbound Asphalt Paving

20



Southbound Loop Onramp 21



Southbound SH1 Widening 22



Northbound Widening & Culverts
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Southbound SH1 Widening & SB Onramp
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Park Estate Rd & Southbound Widening
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NIMT Bridges

• All three bridges girders and 
panels have been placed

• Bridge 2 concrete deck 
poured

• Tying steel on Bridges 1 and 
3 is near complete, in 
preparation for deck pours 
this month 

Bridge 2 – Deck Reinforcing
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NIMT Bridges & Chorus Exchange
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Bridge 2 Deck Pour
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Phase 3 - New traffic
layout
Northbound drivers –

If you’re in the right-
hand lane once the 
lanes split, then your 
next opportunity to exit 
the motorway will be at 
Takanini Interchange, 
not Papakura.  

Phase 3 - New traffic 
layout

Northbound drivers 
who want to exit the 
motorway at 
Papakura northbound 
off-ramp MUST move 
into the left-hand lane 
before reaching the 
BP service centre on 
the opposite side.
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Stage 1A coming up - timeframes subject to change

• Phase 3 Traffic Switch 6-7 September (tbc weather dependent) – northbound and southbound
traffic lanes all shift eastwards and Papakura southbound loop on-ramp re-opens (overnight 6 
September)

• This Traffic Layout will be in place until mid-2024

• This Traffic Switch creates the additional width on the northbound (western) side of the 
motorway required to:
 Install the next sections of the three large box culverts running under full width of motorway 
 Build up the pavement for road widening

• NIMT bridges
 Bridges 1 - concrete deck pour this coming weekend
 Bridge 3 - deck pour mid-September
 Continue building these three bridges through to early 2024
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• Website: www.nzta.govt.nz/p2b

• Email: p2b@nzta.govt.nz

• Phone:

• 0800 741 722 – general queries

• 0800 796 796 – construction queries

• Project site office: 25 Tegal Road, Drury.

Project contacts
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Questions?

32



SH1 PAPAKURA TO DRURY 
PROJECT

It’s all go for the SH1 Papakura to Drury project, which was the first major project of the 
New Zealand Upgrade Programme to begin construction in April this year.  Read on to learn 
more about the project, its different stages and where to explore further.
The $655 million Papakura to Drury project 
is being delivered as part of the $8.7 billion 
New Zealand Upgrade Programme’s transport 
investment in growing areas across the 
country. Communities can look forward to 
more travel choices that help people get where 
they’re going safely, support our economy and 
also respond to the impacts of travel on the 
environment.

With an additional 120,000 people expected 
to live in the South Auckland area over the next 
30 years, it’s important to provide a range of 
travel choices that cater for the needs of this 
fast-growing community.

The project will improve safety and access 
along and across the motorway, enhancing 
local connectivity and resilience, and improving 
travel choices and environmental outcomes.

Key features of the entire Papakura to Drury 
project include:

• Improved highway access, safety, resilience 
and capacity on SH1 between Papakura and 
Drury, including the addition of 4.5km of 
new traffic lanes in each direction

• Wide motorway shoulders to enable future 
bus services

• More than 4km of new paths for people 
walking and cycling, extending the 4.5km 
Southern Path between Papakura and 
Takanini (opened in May 2021) and 
connecting into local walking and cycling 
networks

• Interchange improvements at Papakura, 
including a new southbound on-ramp

• Interchange improvements at Drury, which 
will enable electrification of the rail line 

between Papakura and Pukekohe, future-
proof for additional rail lines, increase 
capacity and improve access for over-
dimension vehicles on Great South Road 
through the interchange

• Improved local access across the 
motorway, including the replacement of the 
Park Estate and Bremner Road overbridges

• Improved safety barriers, lighting and 
signage

• New noise walls, urban design and 
landscaping

• 100% stormwater treatment of all new and 
existing surfaces along this section of the 
Southern Motorway.

The Papakura to Drury project is being 
consented and constructed in stages over the 
next five years. 

OCTOBER 2021PROJECT UPDATE

SH1 PAPAKURA TO DRURY 
PROJECT
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more about the project, its different stages and where to explore further.
The $655 million Papakura to Drury project 
is being delivered as part of the $8.7 billion 
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• Improved highway access, safety, resilience 
and capacity on SH1 between Papakura and 
Drury, including the addition of 4.5km of 
new traffic lanes in each direction

• Wide motorway shoulders to enable future 
bus services

• More than 4km of new paths for people 
walking and cycling, extending the 4.5km 
Southern Path between Papakura and 
Takanini (opened in May 2021) and 
connecting into local walking and cycling 
networks

• Interchange improvements at Papakura, 
including a new southbound on-ramp

• Interchange improvements at Drury, which 
will enable electrification of the rail line 

between Papakura and Pukekohe, future-
proof for additional rail lines, increase 
capacity and improve access for over-
dimension vehicles on Great South Road 
through the interchange

• Improved local access across the 
motorway, including the replacement of the 
Park Estate and Bremner Road overbridges

• Improved safety barriers, lighting and 
signage

• New noise walls, urban design and 
landscaping

• 100% stormwater treatment of all new and 
existing surfaces along this section of the 
Southern Motorway.

The Papakura to Drury project is being 
consented and constructed in stages over the 
next five years. 

OCTOBER 2021PROJECT UPDATE HEPETEMA | SEPTEMBER
2023

PROJECT NEWSLETTER

NAU MAI HAERE MAI | 
COME AND SEE US
Come along to our next community open 
day on Saturday 9 September 2023 to 
find out more about current construction 
progress and the latest news on our plans 
to come for the rest of the project between 
Papakura and Drury.

We look forward to seeing you there!

  Saturday 9 September 2023

  10am – 1pm

   Drury Hall 
	 10 Tui Street 
	 Drury, 2113

Our project works to date have mostly centred 
on a 3km stretch of the SH1 Southern Motorway 
from the north side of Papakura Interchange 
down to the BP motorway service centre. 
However, coming up soon, construction will 
begin in earnest down at Drury too.

Building bridges for tomorrow
As part of the next stage of the project, a series 
of eight replacement road bridges will be built 
to cater for South Auckland’s expanding needs, 
with six of them being in and around Drury 
Interchange. North of Drury, two motorway 
bridges across Otuuwairoa Stream / Slippery 
Creek will also be replaced, widened, and 
elevated by about 4 metres, improving the 
motorway’s resilience against the impacts of 
climate change. 

Improving access and public transport
Drury Interchange will also be raised by about 
2 metres to support the electrification of the 
railway line and widened to future-proof for 
planned third and fourth rail lines. The upgrade 
includes rebuilding a new, higher motorway 
bridge across Great South Road – high enough 
to replace the current detour route on Bremner 
Road bridge for over-height vehicles that can’t 
get under the existing bridge. To minimise traffic 
disruption as much as possible, the interchange 
will be rebuilt across to the east. You will have 
already noticed the cranes and three of the eight 
new bridges taking shape above the railway lines 
(see image above).

Growing pathways 
A shared walking and cycling path will be 
constructed alongside the northbound side of 
the motorway, with connections into local roads 
along the way. This new path will extend the 
existing Southern Path between the Takaanini 
and Papakura Interchanges that was opened 
in May 2021. As part of this, a new walking 
and cycling bridge will be built at Papakura 
interchange over the northbound on-ramp. We 
are considering whether this structure might 
be made from timber rather than concrete 
and steel. Separate walking and cycling paths 
will also be built on Great South Road through 
Drury Interchange. These initiatives will offer 
an alternative transport choice for existing and 
growing communities in Papakura and Drury 
and contribute to the expansion of Auckland’s 
walking and cycling network.

Steady progress, steady impacts
The main Drury Interchange upgrade works will 
begin in late 2023 / early 2024. The process 
of constructing the various bridges and new 
roads and transitioning traffic onto them will be 
gradual. While the result will be transformative, 
it’s important to acknowledge that wholescale 
changes don’t happen overnight. At this stage, it 
is expected that rebuilding Drury Interchange will 
take at least four years, until late 2027, but we 
will have a clearer picture when the contract is 
awarded later this year.

South Auckland is growing fast and the SH1 Papakura to Drury project’s improvements when completed will support the growth 
of communities in the area by improving access along and across the motorway, enhancing local connectivity and resilience, and 
improving transport choices.

Change comes with its own set of challenges, so 
we are planning and working in partnership with 
KiwiRail, Auckland System Management (which 
operates and maintains Auckland’s state highways 
on behalf of Waka Kotahi), Auckland Transport, 
industry stakeholders and other project teams in 
Drury to minimise disruption as much as possible.  
We will continue to update our community and 
stakeholders when we know more about the likely 
impacts to come.

The SH1 Papakura to Drury project hosted the announcement of the Government’s draft Government Policy Statement on land transport (GPS 2024) on 17 August.

E haere ake nei | Coming soon
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SH1 PAPAKURA TO DRURY PROJECT - STAGE 1A STATUS UPDATE

Replacement 
Park Estate Road 
bridge
Status: 100% complete 

Northbound 
road widening–
from BP service 
centre to north 
side of Papakura 
Interchange
Status: 55% complete

Three upgraded 
stormwater box 
culverts under 
full width of 
motorway 
Status: 30% complete 

Papakura south 
bound on-ramp 
rebuild 
Status: 99% complete 

New Beach Road 
southbound 
on-ramp
Status: 50% complete

Southbound 
road widening –
from north side 
of Papakura 
Interchange to BP 
service centre
Status: 99% complete 

Building three 
bridges over the 
railway lines by 
Drury Interchange 
in advance of the 
main interchange 
upgrade (beginning 
early next year)
Status: 80% complete

KEY
Current motorway lanes

Additional lanes to 
be added

Existing Southern Path

New walking and 
cycling path to be 
added

New on-ramp to be 
added

Other roads

Rail line

Beach Road 
service upgrades 
and shared 
pedestrian and 
cycle path
Status: Starting soon
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For further information about the project, 
please contact our team on:

Phone:
0800 796 796 - for construction-related 
enquiries

0800 741 722 - for general project 
enquiries

Email: p2b@nzta.govt.nz

Website: www.nzta.govt.nz/p2b

In person: Papakura to Drury Project  
site office, 25 Tegal Road, Drury (open 8am 
to 5pm on normal business days).

WHAKAPĀ MAI | 
CONTACT US

MŌ ĒTAHI ATU 
KORERO | FOR MORE 
INFORMATION
Visit our website to subscribe for our 
regular e-newsletter project updates or 
traffic notices and to find out more about 
the project. 

You can also view our monthly progress 
by checking out our photo gallery.  

Visit www.nzta.govt.nz/p2b

SH1 PAPAKURA TO DRURY 
PROJECT

It’s all go for the SH1 Papakura to Drury project, which was the first major project of the 
New Zealand Upgrade Programme to begin construction in April this year.  Read on to learn 
more about the project, its different stages and where to explore further.
The $655 million Papakura to Drury project 
is being delivered as part of the $8.7 billion 
New Zealand Upgrade Programme’s transport 
investment in growing areas across the 
country. Communities can look forward to 
more travel choices that help people get where 
they’re going safely, support our economy and 
also respond to the impacts of travel on the 
environment.

With an additional 120,000 people expected 
to live in the South Auckland area over the next 
30 years, it’s important to provide a range of 
travel choices that cater for the needs of this 
fast-growing community.

The project will improve safety and access 
along and across the motorway, enhancing 
local connectivity and resilience, and improving 
travel choices and environmental outcomes.

Key features of the entire Papakura to Drury 
project include:

• Improved highway access, safety, resilience 
and capacity on SH1 between Papakura and 
Drury, including the addition of 4.5km of 
new traffic lanes in each direction

• Wide motorway shoulders to enable future 
bus services

• More than 4km of new paths for people 
walking and cycling, extending the 4.5km 
Southern Path between Papakura and 
Takanini (opened in May 2021) and 
connecting into local walking and cycling 
networks

• Interchange improvements at Papakura, 
including a new southbound on-ramp

• Interchange improvements at Drury, which 
will enable electrification of the rail line 

between Papakura and Pukekohe, future-
proof for additional rail lines, increase 
capacity and improve access for over-
dimension vehicles on Great South Road 
through the interchange

• Improved local access across the 
motorway, including the replacement of the 
Park Estate and Bremner Road overbridges

• Improved safety barriers, lighting and 
signage

• New noise walls, urban design and 
landscaping

• 100% stormwater treatment of all new and 
existing surfaces along this section of the 
Southern Motorway.

The Papakura to Drury project is being 
consented and constructed in stages over the 
next five years. 

OCTOBER 2021PROJECT UPDATE
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There are many work areas that involve 
working at night including construction 
engineering and this project is a prime 
example of the need for people who are 
prepared to work at night. 

To clear the way to close the motorway at 
night, a traffic management plan (TMP) 
is required. This plan provides the ‘what, 
where, when, how and why’ of a road 
closure. Widening a section of the Southern 
Motorway (the ‘what’) that carries some 
75,000 vehicles per day and the impact of 
daytime closures is our justification (the 
why) for night road closures.

On the night, our traffic management crew 
can close the motorway when the Auckland 
Traffic Operations Centre (known as 
ATOC) gives the Site Traffic Management 
Supervisor (STMS) the green light to do so 
– never before the notified closure time and 
only when traffic volumes are significantly 
reduced. At the end of shift, the site 
supervisor hands back the site to the STMS 
who then manages the coordinated lifting of 
the closure. 

James Broomfield  has been a Papakura to 
Drury project night shift STMS since works 
began two and a half years ago. Here’s 
James’s story. 

How did you get started in Traffic 
Management?
•	 I started in the industry as a Labour 

Hire and my first assignments were in 
Temporary Traffic Management with 

Fulton Hogan and Auckland System 
Management (ASM).  I’m still working 
in traffic management 16 years later for 
Fulton Hogan and became a STMS 
in 2014.

Do you prefer day or night shift?
•	 Night shift because the work sites are a 

lot bigger and more challenging, and I find 
this energising.

What makes a good Traffic Management 
team?
•	 Communication, trust and strong 

leadership. A good work ethic is definitely 
a key part, willingness to help your team 
mates, no questions asked. There is a 
real discipline to what we do and strong 
bonds develop within crews when we’re 
together for extended periods.

What is the biggest risk to the Traffic 
Management crew? 
•	 Driver behaviour – when a Traffic 

Management Attenuator (TMA) is 
struck, motorists breaching the closure, 
angry and substance-impaired motorists, 
and high speed police chases. Motorists 
with firearms and other weapons are 
straight-up dangerous.

How can motorists help Traffic 
Management crews on site?
•	 Pay attention to signs, slow down and 

please be patient. We’re here to keep 
motorists and the construction workers 
safe. We’re people just like you.

E aukati ana te rori matua | Closing a motorway
Whether Papakura to Drury project crews are building new lanes, installing massive stormwater culverts under the full 
width of the motorway or replacing an overbridge, sometimes there is no choice but to close the motorway – and with rare 
exceptions, closures always occur at night when traffic volumes are lowest.

STMS James Broomfield pictured centre with members of the nightshift traffic team.

Do you ever get scared in your job? 
•	 No. I’ve been doing this job a long time and 

I’ve become aware of, and sadly accustomed 
to, all the crazy stuff that comes with the job.

What’s the one shop you wish was open at night 
(and isn’t ) when it’s your break time?
•	 One of the great Papakura, Karaka and Drury 

cafés that make a top coffee. If we’re going 
Auckland wide, my all-time fav is Blue Rose 
Café  in Sandringham.

What’s your favourite ‘get ready for work’ song? 
•	 ‘Beast mode’ - Johnny Suite. 

Another night, another dedicated team on the job.
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Sensitivity: General

Te Huia Passenger Rail
Upper North Waikato Stations

Presentation of Indicative Business Case (IBC) Findings to Tūākau Community Board
4th September 2023

Phil King (Waikato Regional Council) and Andy Lightowler (Beca)
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Sensitivity: General

Upper North Waikato Stations Investigation

• IBC was an action from Te Huia SSBC, Waikato RPTP and FutureProof

• Jointly funded by Waikato District Council & Waikato Regional Council, supported by 
Waka Kotahi

• Work commenced in February 2023

• IBC completed August 2023

• IBC approved by Future Proof Public Transport Sub Committee on 25 August 2023
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Sensitivity: General

Scope

• Consider potential 
stations at Tūākau, 
Pōkeno & Te Kauwhata

• Recommend a Preferred 
(short term) Option, 
building on existing Te 
Huia service

• IBC (high level 
feasibility)
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Sensitivity: General

Base Case
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Sensitivity: General

Options Initially Identified

• Extension of Auckland Metro 
services

• Improvements to Te Huia
• Improvements to Existing Local 

and Inter-regional Buses
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Sensitivity: General

Short List Options

Serve Pōkeno
by Te Huia

Serve Pōkeno
& Tūākau by 

Te Huia

Serve Tūākau
by Te Huia 

Serve Te 
Kauwhata by 

Te Huia

41



Sensitivity: General

Preferred Option(s)

Potentially also: 
Pōkeno station (subject to 
DBC exploring potential time saving 

elsewhere)

Preferred: 
Station Tūākau 
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Sensitivity: General

Station Designs: Tūākau
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Sensitivity: General

Population Projections Assumed
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Sensitivity: General

Demand (New Stations & Existing Te Huia 
Stations: 2-way)
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Sensitivity: General

Capital Cost
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Sensitivity: General

Economic Benefits
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Sensitivity: General

Next Steps

Consider recommendations as part of Long Term Plans and the Regional Land 
Transport Plan 2024-2034

Auckland-Hamilton inter-regional Corridor Public Transport Strategy

Detailed Business Case (to secure funding for Implementation)
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Sensitivity: General

Station Designs: Pōkeno
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Sensitivity: General

Station Designs: Te Kauwhata
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To Tuakau Community Board 

Report title Discretionary Fund Report to 04 October 
2023 

Date: 17 October 2023 

Report Author: Jen Schimanski, Support Accountant 

Authorised by: Alison Diaz, Chief Financial Officer 

1. Purpose of the report 
Te Take moo te puurongo   

The purpose of this report is to update the Tuakau Community Board on the Discretionary 
Fund spend to date, commitments and balance as at 04 October 2023. 

2. Staff recommendations  
Tuutohu-aa-kaimahi 

That the Tuakau Community Board receives the Discretionary Fund report as at  
4 October 2023. 

3. Attachments  
Ngaa taapirihanga 

Attachment 1 – Discretionary Fund report to 04 October 2023 
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TUAKAU (URBAN) COMMUNITY BOARD DISCRETIONARY FUND REPORT 2023/24 (July 2023 - June 2024)
As at Date: 04-Oct-2023

GL 10-2150-0000-00-25904

2023/24 Annual Plan 16,460.46              
Carry forward from 2022/23 46,825.00              

Total Funding 63,285.46             

Income

Total Income -                        

Expenditure excl GST

Total Expenditure -                       

Net Funding (Excluding commitments) 63,285.46             

COMMITMENTS:
excl GST

04-Jun-19 Tuakau Youth Centre building project OTCB1906/04 3,000.00    

05-Sep-23 Less resolution to return $3,000.00 to Discretionary Fund Pool of funds TUCB2309/04 (3,000.00)  -                        

04-Nov-21 Commitment for a donation for the amount of $100.00 (excluding GST) 

commemorating the passing of Ms Hillary Barry to Breast Cancer Foundation by 

Mr Reeve online

OTCB2111/04 100.00                   

14-Nov-22 Commitment to Belgravia for the amount of approximately $7,600.00 (excluding 

GST) towards covering the costs of a swimming pool subsidy scheme for 

2022/23 season

 TUCB/PRWCB2211/10     

TUCB2302/06 
7,600.00                

27-Feb-23 Commitment from the Tuakau Community Board Discretionary Fund for the 

amount of $900.00 towards the costs assoicated with the 2023 Tuakau ANZAC 

Day Parade

TUCB2302/05 900.00       

30-May-23 Less payment of $500.00 to G Tema Liapaneke TUCB2302/05 (431.57)     

30-May-23 Less payment of $106.90 to C Reeves TUCB2302/05 (106.90)     361.53                   

02-May-23 Commitment of $16,410 (plus GST) from Tuakau Community Boards' 

Discretionary Fund to the Ngati Tamaoho Trust towards the repair and 

reinstatement of the carvings in Tuakau Park.

TUCB2305/03 16,410.00              

05-Sep-23 Commitment of $2,000.00 (excl GST) from the Tuakau Community Board 

discretionary Fund to Tuakau Youth Centre Charitable Trust for a school 

holiday programme

TUCB2309/04 2,000.00                

Total Commitments 24,471.53             

NET FUNDING REMAINING  (Including commitments) 38,813.93             

JS 4/10/2023
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To Tuakau Community Board 

Report title Discretionary Fund Applications 

Date: Wednesday, 4 October2023 

Report Author: Lynette Wainwright – Democracy Advisor 

Authorised by: Gaylene Kanawa – Democracy Manager 

1. Purpose of the report 
Te Take moo te puurongo   

The purpose of this report is to provide the Discretionary Funding applications received 
for consideration by the Tuakau Community Board. 

2. Staff recommendations  
Tuutohu-aa-kaimahi 

THAT the Tuakau Community Board: 

a. approves/partially approves/declines an allocation of $2,500.00 (incl. GST) from 
their Discretionary Funding account to: 

i. the Lions Club of Tuakau 

ii. hold the annual Tuakau Christmas Parade. 

b. approves/partially approves/declines an allocation of $1,722.70 (excl. GST) from 
their Discretionary Funding account to: 

i. Tuakau Community Patrol 

ii. signwrite the new Patrol vehicle. 

3. Attachments  
Ngaa taapirihanga 

A - Funding Application - Tuakau Lions Club 

B - Funding Application - Tuakau Community Patrol 
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New form response 
www.waikatodistrict.govt.nz 

Form: Community Board/Committee Funding Application Form 
A new response was submitted on 27 September 2023, 04:39 PM. 

Select your 
Community Board 
or Committee 

Tuakau 

Name of your 
organisation and 
contact person 

Lions Club of Tuakau 

What is your 
organisation’s 
purpose/background 

Community Service Organization 

Phone number 021 179 7245 

Email bob16b@xtra.co.nz 

What is your event / 
project, including 
date and location? 

Tuakau Annual Christmas Parade 

How will the wider 
community benefit 
from this 
event/project? 

Entertainment for the Tuakau District 

Are you GST 
registered? 

Yes (Do NOT include GST in your budget) 

GST Number 
 

What is the total 
cost of your 
project/event 

$9,732.22 

Existing funds 
available for the 
project. Include any 
projected income 
i.e. ticket sales, 
merchandise etc. 

$7,232.22 

Project Breakdown 
(itemised costs of 
funding being 
sought) 

Parade Budget 2023.pdf 
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https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fscanmail.trustwave.com%2F%3Fc%3D17513%26d%3D06ST5dnnlDxqHp9IZQErlQGLNGiKoxDQhqvtizjX-w%26u%3Dhttps%253a%252f%252fwww.waikatodistrict.govt.nz%252fservices-facilities%252fcommunity-development%252ffunding%252fwaikato-district-council-discretionary-grants-fund%252fcommunity-board-committee-funding-application-form&data=05%7C01%7CLynette.Wainwright%40waidc.govt.nz%7C021d6f3cc3d04569e4f008dbc078be03%7C095a809721584a3fb98e1e86e5c24177%7C0%7C0%7C638315397027872571%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=iL5GVZhiWPrxpidryYuyxYn%2FOqfMyoO15shgUUcu6jQ%3D&reserved=0
mailto:bob16b@xtra.co.nz
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fscanmail.trustwave.com%2F%3Fc%3D17513%26d%3D06ST5dnnlDxqHp9IZQErlQGLNGiKoxDQhvK5izDWqg%26u%3Dhttps%253a%252f%252fwww.waikatodistrict.govt.nz%252fdocs%252fsystemlibrariesprovider%252fform-files-sf_communityboardcommitteefundingapplicationform%252fparade-budget-2023.pdf%253fsfvrsn%253de0fa6ac8_0&data=05%7C01%7CLynette.Wainwright%40waidc.govt.nz%7C021d6f3cc3d04569e4f008dbc078be03%7C095a809721584a3fb98e1e86e5c24177%7C0%7C0%7C638315397027872571%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ebAQwCaHMrZE3O6O0P7KZvpPWkMpHo6WwjuY8FoZSuw%3D&reserved=0


Has/will funding 
been sought from 
other funders? 

Yes 

If ‘Yes’, please list 
the funding 
organisation(s) and 
the amount of 
funding sought 

Grassroots Trust $5,400.00 Lions Club of Tuakau $1,832.17 

Describe any 
donated material / 
resources provided 
for the event/project 

Nil 

 

 

View response   
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                                                                     BUDGET TUAKAU CHRISTMAS PARADE 20232023
           OPERATOR    QUOTE  FUNDING                  DESCRIPTION
RSA Franklin Pipe Band 460.00$            Parade Leaders
Sound Works 730.00$            P.A. System
Computer Food 139.98$            Printer Ink 
Fairfax Media (Stuff ) 756.39$            Franklin County News advertising
Active Traffic Control 5,135.90$         Road Closure
                                         Sub Total 7,222.27$       
Less cash in hand from previous Parade 2022 1,748.64$         As calculated from Financial Report 2023
                                                 TOTAL 5,473.63$       5,400.00$             Application to Grassroots Trust
Prize money 1,795.00$         See below
Miscellaneous costs 630.00$            See below
NZ Safety Blackwood 84.95$              Paint Road Blue Line
                                                 TOTAL 2,509.95$       2,500.00$             Application Tuakau Community Board
Tuakau Lions Club 1,832.17$             Tuakau Lions Club Funding
TOTAL PARADE COST 9,732.22$          TOTAL FUNDING PENDING

MISCELLANEOUS COSTS
Live Music 300.00$            Tuakau Country Music Club - Live Music
One the day costs estimate 180.00$          
St John Ambulance Officer 150.00$            Donation, Standby Service
TOTAL 630.00$            

FLOAT PRIZE MONEY 1st Prize 2nd Prize 3rd Prize
Pre School 150.00$          100.00$        75.00$                
School 150.00$          100.00$        75.00$                
Commercial 150.00$          100.00$        75.00$                
Club 150.00$          100.00$        75.00$                
Miscellaneous Floats 150.00$          100.00$        75.00$                
Most Entertainig 50.00$            
SUB TOTALS 800.00$          500.00$        375.00$              
TOTAL FLOAT PRIZE MONEY 1,675.00$       

DECORATED BIKES & SCOOTERS PRIZE MONEY
Decorated Bikes 30.00$            20.00$          10.00$                
Decorated Scooters 30.00$            20.00$          10.00$                
SUB TOTALS 60.00$            40.00$          20.00$                
TOTAL BIKES & SCOOTERS PRIZE MONEY 120.00$          
TOTAL PRIZE MONEY 1,795.00$       
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New form response 
www.waikatodistrict.govt.nz 

Form: Community Board/Committee Funding Application Form 
A new response was submitted on 02 September 2023, 06:45 PM. 

Select your 
Community Board 
or Committee 

Tuakau 

Name of your 
organisation and 
contact person 

Tuakau Community Patrol - Annette Saines 

What is your 
organisation’s 
purpose/background 

Tuakau Community Patrol is organised and operated by the local 
community members and are the extra eyes and ears of the poice in our 
community. We assist police and other agencies to build safer local 
community.  

Phone number +64272900052 

Email tuakau@cpnz.org.nz 

What is your event / 
project, including 
date and location? 

We have been donated a patrol vehicle which was the old Pokeno 
community patrol vehicle, we require new graphics on the car to meet the 
new CPNZ standards and to ensure our community patrol vehicle is 
appropriately recognisable. 

How will the wider 
community benefit 
from this 
event/project? 

Our patrol benefits the community by assisting the local police in being 
visible and available in the community when our local police are not on 
duty and also other times. 

Are you GST 
registered? 

No (Include GST in your budget) 

GST Number 
 

What is the total 
cost of your 
project/event 

$1722.70 

Existing funds 
available for the 
project. Include any 
projected income 
i.e. ticket sales, 
merchandise etc. 

0 

Project Breakdown 
(itemised costs of 

CPNZ Tuakau car quote.pdf 
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https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fscanmail.trustwave.com%2F%3Fc%3D17513%26d%3D29ry5GhIw59ihSdpk9fLzsGdqqkmTCbrgppCbCAqMA%26u%3Dhttps%253a%252f%252fwww.waikatodistrict.govt.nz%252fservices-facilities%252fcommunity-development%252ffunding%252fwaikato-district-council-discretionary-grants-fund%252fcommunity-board-committee-funding-application-form&data=05%7C01%7CDemocracy%40waidc.govt.nz%7C8ac80b4983fa43f2934608dbab803c2b%7C095a809721584a3fb98e1e86e5c24177%7C0%7C0%7C638292339637326760%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=2PVK5qg1xq2xEjhspvzRQffesp5v%2FzoQP4VXho9KZlI%3D&reserved=0
mailto:tuakau@cpnz.org.nz
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fscanmail.trustwave.com%2F%3Fc%3D17513%26d%3D29ry5GhIw59ihSdpk9fLzsGdqqkmTCbrgp0RbCt8Mg%26u%3Dhttps%253a%252f%252fwww.waikatodistrict.govt.nz%252fdocs%252fsystemlibrariesprovider%252fform-files-sf_communityboardcommitteefundingapplicationform%252fcpnz-tuakau-car-quote.pdf%253fsfvrsn%253d3c636bc8_0&data=05%7C01%7CDemocracy%40waidc.govt.nz%7C8ac80b4983fa43f2934608dbab803c2b%7C095a809721584a3fb98e1e86e5c24177%7C0%7C0%7C638292339637326760%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7j0AGIi7Ql7Tu%2BSFs3cWOLWjU8s1PC0lzcg47QJ%2Fg98%3D&reserved=0


funding being 
sought) 

Has/will funding 
been sought from 
other funders? 

No 

If ‘Yes’, please list 
the funding 
organisation(s) and 
the amount of 
funding sought 

 

Describe any 
donated material / 
resources provided 
for the event/project 

The vehicle was donated to Tuakau Community Patrol - it has old 
signwritting  

 
 

View response   
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                      Open – Information only  
 

 

To Tuakau Community Board 

Report title Works, Actions & Issues Report: Status of Items 
October 2023 

Date: 17 October 2023 

Report Author: Karen Bredesen, EA to the General Manager Service Delivery 

Authorised by: Tony Whittaker, Chief Operating Officer 

1. Purpose of the report 
Te Take moo te puurongo   

To update the Tuakau Community Board on actions and issues arising from the previous 
meeting and works underway in September 2023. 

2. Staff recommendations  
Tuutohu-aa-kaimahi 

That the Tuakau Works, Actions & Issues Report: Status of Items for October 2023 
be received. 

3. Attachments  
Ngaa taapirihanga 

Attachment 1 – Tuakau Projects-Issues-Activities and Actions September 2023 (Within 
report) 

 

61



 

 

Tuakau Community Board Actions – October 2023 

 Actions To Action Update/Response 

1.  Carvings - Maintenance (Harrisville Bridge) 

Service Delivery to investigate whether these assets have 
planned maintenance programmes to ensure they do not 
deteriorate and advise the Board accordingly. 
 

Garret Huelson, 
EPMO 

The carvings have not yet been vested in 
Council. Once vested, the maintenance 
programme will be implemented. 

2.  Buckland Road Reserve Project 
 
• Project Manager to advise what public consultation had 

taken place regarding the trees and proposed 
playground/sports field development. 

• Is it possible for this reserve to contain a dog park as 
these are limited within Tuakau? 

 

Open Spaces 
Projects Coordinator, 
Ed McVicar 

No formal consultation has been carried out 
yet, but a concept plan will be communicated 
within the next two weeks to begin 
consultation.  At this stage, a feasibility study 
and preplanning for site levelling and 
positioning of a playground has been 
undertaken. 
 
The hedge along the Buckland Road frontage 
was removed by the power company but was 
originally planned to be removed due to CPTED 
principles of passive surveillance of the 
proposed park. 
 
Several service requests were also received 
regarding the hedge and maintenance. 
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 Actions To Action Update/Response 

A dog park has not been considered at this 
stage, as the purpose of the land acquisition 
was as a neighbourhood park with recreational 
greenspace and playground which has driven 
the concept design currently due for release. In 
the current design, dogs would not be 
prohibited from the greenspace.  
 
Current Tuakau dog exercise areas: 
Kowhai Reserve 
Centennial Park 
Alexandra Redoubt  
Les Batkin Reserve 
 
Nearby dog exercise: 
Whangarata Domain  
Karioitahi Beach 
 

3.  Request for pedestrian crossing near the tennis courts 
(George Street) to be repainted as that would increase 
safety. 

Service Request RDG01203/24 has been raised. 

N/A The request for a pedestrian crossing on 
George Street, Tuakau, has been added to the 
list of areas of concern and further 
investigation will be required to determine the 
most appropriate course of action.   
 
Due to funding and budgetary limitations we 
are unable to provide details at this time on 
when this request will be actioned. 
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 Actions To Action Update/Response 

 

4.  Screen and Overhead Computer System 

Facilities to provide an update as to whether this 
equipment could be moved to the Supper Room. 

Mel Tarawhiti, 
Community 
Connections 
Manager 

Unfortunately, the equipment is not able to be 
moved to the Supper Room. Staff could 
investigate a piggyback solution from the 
current location to the Supper Room and 
assess the cost involved. Please advise if you 
would like staff to investigate this further. 
 

5.  Funding Pool 

Request for proposal from Belgravia for the 2023/24 
summer period at the October meeting. 

Mel Tarawhiti, 
Community 
Connections 
Manager 

Staff are working with Belgravia and will 
update the Community Board once there is 
further detail. 

6.  Bylaws/Policy Schedule 

Democracy Manager to request copy of the bylaws/policy 
schedule for Mr Morgan’s information. 

Democracy Completed. 

7.  Speed Bend on Jellicoe Avenue, Tuakau, to be installed 
The design has been approved by staff and will be 
programmed into the 2023-2024 construction season. 
  

N/A To remain on schedule, no update. 
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8.  Tuakau Youth Centre Building Project 
Cr Reeve noted he had met with the Community Led 
Advisor where it was suggested that the $3,000 
commitment from the Board’s discretionary fund be 
returned to the pool as other funding avenues were being 
investigated. 

N/A To remain on schedule, no update. 

9.  Upgrade to the Tuakau Domain Toilets 
To remain on schedule until the work has been completed. 

N/A The toilet with the entrance on the roadside is 
now operational but needs detailed cleaning.  
Staff will arrange cleaning and will provide an 
update for next meeting. 
 

10.  Emergency Hub 
A copy of the Te Kauwhata Civil Defence plan had been 
received by Cr Reeve and forwarded by Democracy to the 
Board, however it was noted that an issue has been 
identified with the distribution list which has now been 
rectified. 
 
Action: August 2023 
• Democracy Team to forward the email to members 

again now the distribution list is working. 
 
• Board members to set up a workshop/meeting with Mr 

Bult to further discuss how to develop the Tuakau 
Community Response Plan. 
 

N/A To remain on schedule, no update. 
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11.  George St/Buckland Road Corner  
Request for final design of roundabout and parking issues 
raised, be forwarded to the Board. 

Shine Balotra  
EPMO 

 

Detailed design to be completed by the end of 
October. Pavement Design completed. Staff 
are waiting to hear back from Water 
Care/Water Main asset locations. 

12.  Safety Issues – Edinburgh Street and Booth Crescent 

Service Request RDG00082/24 has been raised. 

N/A The request for signage on Edinburgh Street, 
Tuakau has been added to the list of areas of 
concern and further investigation will be 
required to determine the most appropriate 
course of action.  
 
Due to funding and budgetary limitations we 
are unable to provide details at this time on 
when this request will be actioned. 
 

13.  Intersection at Tuakau and Bucklands Roads 

Service Request RDG00079/24 has been raised. 

N/A The request has been allocated to the Road 
Safety Team.   The location has been added to 
the list of areas of concern and further 
investigation will be required to determine the 
most appropriate course of action.  
 

Due to funding and budgetary limitations we 
are unable to provide details at this time on 
when this request will be actioned. 
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14.  Speed Bumps on Gibson Road, Tuakau 

Service Request RDG00080/24 has been raised. 

N/A Speed Humps 
Inappropriate vehicle speeds are an ongoing 
issue for Council across our district.  We are 
working with the Police and others to create 
targeted responses including the use of 
enforcement, speed limit changes and the 
installation of speed management features.   
 

This request has been added to the list of areas 
of concern. Due to funding and budgetary 
limitations we are unable to provide details on 
when this request will be actioned.  
 

15.  Lights at the pedestrian crossing outside Tuakau 
Library 

Service Request RDG00085/24 has been raised. 

N/A As at 11 July 2023 the Lighting Team reported 
that the lights are working. Light covers have 
been removed due to safety concerns. Lights in 
George Street need to be upgraded to LED or 
similar. These lanterns are very old and similar 
replacements cannot be obtained. 
 

16.  Congestion on Elizabeth Street (due to new nearby 
developments) 

Action: August 2023 
Currently waiting on Safety Engineer’s findings report.  The 
detailed study will be presented to the Community Board 
once available.   

Virendra, Strategic 
Transport Planner 

The Strategic Transport Planner visited the site 
to inspect this congestion at school end time 
last month. The key findings and 
recommendation is that car park marking along 
Elizabeth Street be undertaken to have car 
parking better organised at least on the side 
opposite to the No Parking Yellow markings; 
the second recommendation is that GIVE WAY 
sign and marking be installed at the exit from 
the school onto the Elizabeth Road.  

67



 

17.  Centennial Park and Lightbody Reserve – 
Rubbish/Litter Issues 

No further funds available for second bin to be installed but 
Councillors would keep advocating for this.  

N/A To remain on schedule, no update. 

 

Further Information: 

• If you have noticed a problem in our district that requires our attention (roading, waters, animals, litter etc.), or have 
questions regarding one of our services (refuse, recycling, billing etc.) you can log a request via our online Report it tool. 
Please do NOT contact the Contractor directly. 
 
 

        

• For more information about Services and Facilities provided by the Waikato District Council    

 

 Report it here      

 

 Click here                       
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Projects Update (As at 2 October 2023) 
 

Dr John Lightbody Reserve Car Park 
Land use consent has been issued but with conditions, and the team is currently working 
through the Resource Consent conditions. Final Resource Consent approval is expected 
by late October.  
 
After the notification period, likely to be the end of October 2023, the Contractor will re-
establish onsite. 
 
An update to Councillors and key community stakeholders will be made separately once 
there is a confirmed date for works to start again. 
  
St Stephens Car Park 
This project will be delivered this Construction Season as part of the wider Reserves Car 
Park renewals programme (completion by May 2024). 
 
Henderson Hall Car Park 
Contractors have upgraded this car park. Line marking in the coming weeks will complete 
the site works.  
  
West Street Car Park 
This project will be delivered this summer as part of the wider Reserves Car Park renewals 
programme (completion by May 2024). 
  
Dr John Lightbody Reserve, Sports Courts Resurfacing. 
WDC is currently working through the pricing schedule as it has come in over budget. 
There is currently a 20 week wait on turf material.  
  
Tuakau Aquatic Centre 
Design work is ongoing including discussions with the architect at CPRW to review options 
for a vertical louvre system on the front of the building to deter the public from gaining 
access over the roof into the pool after hours. 
 
Concept Plans have been reviewed by the Facilities Team, and they are happy with the 
design, who have approved the design. However, cost estimates with the extended scope 
exceed the budget. Additional funds are being sought to ensure we can incorporate this 
security enhancement when carrying out detailed design of the pool entrance. 
  
Harrisville Road Bridge Replacement (adjacent to the intersection with Dominion Road)  
Tiaki Engineering Consultants and Te Miro Water Consultants have delivered the initial 
design and are working on retaining wall and stormwater controls. 
 
Resource consents submitted to Waikato Regional Council (WRC) have been reviewed and 
a site meeting held. WRC have requested an extension for processing. 
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An earthworks Resource Consent has been submitted to Waikato District and a site tour 
undertaken with BCD Consultants planning assessors (evaluating on behalf of Waikato 
District).  
 
Land purchase discussions are progressing. And the geotechnical report has been issued 
by BCD. 
  
Tuakau Memorial Hall 
The interior decorating work started Monday 25 September.  All works will be completed, 
prior to the booking of the hall for the general elections. 
  
Buckland Playground 
Developing a new neighbourhood park in Tuakau, catering to informal sports activities. 
The park will feature open grass areas, a Neighbourhood Playground, lighting, and 
amenities.  
 
GDC consultants have been engaged to do a detailed survey, earthworks cut & fill, 
stormwater retention design, and overland flow path design/calculations. 
  
Tuakau Dog Pound (Bollard Road) 
The application for Resource Consent is still in progress, navigating through the final 
requirements related to the gas transmission lines.  Working with Vector and First Gas to 
satisfy their requirements. Commencement date to be confirmed. 
  
Harrisville Road Safety Improvements 
Significant progress has been made in enhancing road safety on Harrisville Road through 
a series of improvement projects. The pavement marking and signage upgrades have 
been successfully completed, marking a crucial step forward in ensuring safer travel for 
all road users. The next phase of the project focuses on guardrail design, which is 
currently in progress and will be integrated with the upcoming road rehabilitation efforts. 
The road safety project now turns its attention to the design and implementation of 
guardrails along Harrisville Road. Guardrails are a critical component of road safety 
infrastructure, providing protection in areas where there is an increased risk of vehicles 
leaving the roadway. The guardrail design phase is being closely coordinated with the 
upcoming road rehabilitation efforts to ensure seamless integration and maximum safety 
benefits. 
 
As these guardrail design plans progress, stakeholders can look forward to a 
comprehensive road safety infrastructure that combines the benefits of improved 
pavement marking, signage, and protective guardrails. This multi-faceted approach to 
road safety underscores the commitment to creating a safer and more reliable 
transportation corridor for all users of Harrisville Road. 
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